
September 13, 2024 
 
Dear Residents, Families and Staff 
 
On Thursday, September 12th, we reopened the Care Center Entrance during the hours of 8:00 AM to 8:00 
PM.  We also reopened the second driveway to the campus by the School House.  At the advice of the local 
Police Department, we will continue to have the following exterior areas locked at all times to prevent 
unauthorized access into Dunwoody's buildings:  

• Doors 2 & 3 

• Memorial Garden 

• Apartment Crosswalks 
Residents are asked to remind friends and family to make sure they are checking in at the front desk and are 
issued a name badge upon arrival.  Please be sure to alert the front desk if you observe anyone on site that is 
suspicious or appears to be out of place 
 
Dining 

Retro 70s Dinner in Hearthside     Anniversary Gala Reception 
Monday, September 16th    Thursday, September 19th 
5:00 – 6:30 p.m.      5:00 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. 
Takeout is available      No take out available 

 

Anniversary Gala and Parking 
We are excited about all of the events scheduled for this coming week, and Thursday’s Gala Reception (September 19th)  
is shaping up to be a wonderful night of celebration. Because we anticipate public officials and other outside guests for 
the evening, we want to keep Visitor Lot A open. Therefore, we are asking residents  to not drive to the community 
building. Instead, we are providing a shuttle for residents in East and West Country Houses and Penrose. More details 
will follow early next week. 
 

Marketing Office 
The Marketing Office is excited to announce that Madison Abelson will be joining the marketing team as 
Resident Services Associate, the position previously held by Kayla McFadden. Madison is starting Monday, 
September 16. She is a graduate of Penn State and comes to us with experience developing programs and 
activities in senior living environments. Please help us give Madison a warm welcome! 
 
RSV Vaccine Clinic 
We will be offering the RSV vaccine on September 27th in the Health and Wellness Department. If you are 
interested in receiving the vaccine, we need to have your name by noon on September 16th. Please call the 
Health and Wellness Department between 8am and 3:30pm Monday through Friday at 610-359-4417 to have 
your name added to the list. Phoebe Pharmacy will be administering the vaccine, and they need to verify your 
insurance prior to administering it to check if the cost is covered. Once we have the complete list of interested 
residents, we will inform every one of the clinic’s time. This is a one-time vaccine; if you’ve already received it, 
you are not recommended to receive another dose. We will be providing information on our Influenza vaccine 
clinic day in future memos. 
 
Pool and Spa 
The pool and spa will remain closed through the weekend to allow for further chemical balancing and 
testing.  We plan to open the pool and spa Monday, September 16th, if the balancing evens out over the 
weekend.  Aquatics class will be canceled Monday, September 16th.  Thank you for your continued patience. 
 



J-Hall Construction 
The clean out and demolition of the Club Room, Board Room, Marketing and Gift Shop will begin on Monday, 
September 23rd.  Construction crews are scheduled to start mobilization on Monday, September 30th.  We 
anticipate a 5-month construction duration completing the project in the first Quarter of 2025.  During this 
time, the Club Room activities will be temporarily relocated to the Terrace Dining Room with Board Room 
activities being scheduled in various locations (H&W Conference Room, Auditorium, etc.) depending on 
specific meetings and size of attendance.   
 
Putting Green 
The contractor for this Putting Green has been selected and engaged.  They are currently working on vendor 
buyout and final material selections.   Construction is expected to start in early October with a six-to-eight-
week duration.   
 
Tree Work 
Starting on Monday, September 16th, Shreiner Tree Care will be onsite performing routine, annual tree 
pruning and cleanup.  This will involve addressing some safety concerns, general tree health and limbs that are 
too close to the building.  Please be sure not to enter active work zones and please stay clear of  any 
barricaded areas.  
 
 
Infection Control 
No Residential residents are positive for COVID at this time.  Three Care Center residents tested positive and 
are on quarantine.  Two staff members are positive and at home on isolation.  
 
Best regards, 
Maureen 


